
The following is excerpted from a summary issued on Sept. 23, 2020 by the Rutland County State’s 
Attorney’s Office of police officers with Giglio issues/disclosures since 2015. 

Damon Angelo, Castleton Police Department: Angelo made a ‘joke’ to other officers using a racially 
derogatory epithet in which he said he would have conducted a car search without probable cause. This 
occurred while he was an officer at Rutland City Police Department. After this ‘joke’ he resigned from 
RCPD and was hired by CPD. Since being aware of the ‘joke’ the RCSAO has refused to prosecute any
matters in which Angelo is the investigating officer unless everything reported is corroborated by 
another individual or other evidence. At some point later, Angelo submitted a case to the RCSAO for 
prosecution, upon review of the video footage, Angelo’s account of the traffic stop and interaction with
the suspect was not consistent with the video. At that point, the RCSAO stopped prosecuting all cases 
by Angelo. To my knowledge, Angelo is no longer a police officer. 


